At A Public Meeting

Of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday the 16th September 2013

Roll Call:  
Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor

Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman
Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman



Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman

Also Present:
Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

James Osborne, Town Engineer

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:02 p.m.

1. ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above.

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG
Sara Birdsall and Marissa Roben, both students from Wallkill High School, led the pledge of allegiance to the flag.
3. MOMENT OF SILENCE 

Town Clerk Zarutskie asked everyone to remember the thirteen people who were murdered today at the Washington Navy Yard in Washington, DC. 

4.
CHANGES TO AGENDA




There were no changes to this agenda. 
5.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS 



There were no comments on this agenda.

6.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve this audit in the amount of $1,885,758.65, with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – abstain; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent

7.
(7:00 p.m.) PUBLIC HEARING: Tax Cap Override
Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the postings and advertising have been done to conduct this public hearing.

Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this public hearing was posted in the lobby of Town Hall and has been on the Town’s web site since August 28, 2013. It was advertised in the 

Mid-Hudson Times on September 4, 2013 and in the Sentinel on September 6, 2013.
MOTION was made at 7:06 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

Supervisor Booth said since the State Tax Levy Cap was enacted into Law, the Town of Newburgh has passed resolutions each year to override the limit on the amount of real property taxes that may be levied by the Town of Newburgh pursuant to General Municipal Law, and to allow the Town of Newburgh, to adopt a Town budget for Town purposes, and any other special or improvement district governed by the Town Board, for the fiscal year 2014 that requires a real property tax levy in excess of the tax levy limit as defined by General Municipal Law.  The Town has never exceeded the Tax Levy Cap and this year the Town is also not going to exceed it. 
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Supervisor Booth asked if the Board Members or the public had any questions or comments.

There were none. 

MOTION was made at 7:08 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to close this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of Adoption of Local Law No. 5 of 2013 to Override the Tax Levy Limit Established in General Municipal Law Article 3-C. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

8. PARKS AND RECREATION: Budget Transfer

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the budget transfer request dated September 3, 2013, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation, in the amount of $11,580.00 as follows:

FROM


TO


AMOUNT  

 
7140-0100

7140-0497

Summer Program
Summer Program


Personal Services
Maintenance Contracts






Leases Rentals

$7,400.00


7310-0465

7140-0497



Youth Adult Program
Summer Program



Events

 
Maintenance Contracts






Leases Rentals

$2,500.00



7310-0496

7140-0497



Youth Adult Program
Summer Program



Printing


Maintenance Contracts






Leases Rentals

$1,680.00
 The motion was seconded Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

9. ANIMAL CONTROL: T-94 Withdrawal

Supervisor Booth said the T-94 account is a donation account with a current balance in excess of $177,000.00.
MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the request dated September 13, 2013, submitted by Chantel Haight, Animal Control Supervisor, to pay vouchers submitted by Newburgh Veterinary Hospital for the months of July and August for the amount of $1,725.68. The funds will be withdrawn from the T-94 account. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey –yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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10. DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS:  

A. Water Distribution Appointment
Supervisor Booth said interviews were conducted for the position of Laborer for the Water Department. There were five applicants. It was a difficult decision since all of the applicants were very qualified for this position. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the recommendation dated July 24, 2013, submitted by John Platt, Commissioner of Public Works, to hire Craig Marti as a Laborer for the Water Department. The effective start date for this position is September 19, 2013, with a pay rate of $13.9741 and no probation period. Funds for this position will be withdrawn from the Water Distribution Fund. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
Supervisor Booth stated that Mr. Marti is with us tonight. He attended Ulster County Community College and has received his Distribution Certificate. 

Councilman Woolsey complimented Mr. Marti on taking the initiative to better himself.
Councilwoman Greene agreed with Mr. Woolsey. 

B. Budget Transfer

Mr. Platt’s memorandum states there is an increase in sludge production and disposal costs, therefore a budget transfer is needed to cover the costs.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the budget transfer dated September 11, 2013, submitted by John Platt, Commissioner of Public Works, to transfer $15,000.00 from account 8330-0472 and deposited in account 8330-0457. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

11. ENGINEERING:

A. Mill House Road Improvements:  Survey Proposal
Mr. Osborne said this proposal is for having the aluminum box culvert built on a concrete headwall. The Gomez Foundation will finish the headwall. The design for the headwall and guiderails that are located above the culvert was submitted by Conteck, who will also supply the box culvert. The proposed cost for this work is $3,500.00 of which $2,300.00 is for the headwall and $1,200.00 is for the back rail. 
Councilman Woolsey asked who will be paying for the Mill House Road improvements. 

Mr. Osborne said there are two components.

· There is a budgeted allocation from FEMA of $110,000.00 to rebuild the original concrete culvert that was damaged during Hurricane Irene and Tropical Storm Lee 
· FEMA will not pay to the replacement of the culvert because it was subject to pre-storm damage and the Town has allocated up to $75,000.00 for this work.

Councilman Woolsey asked if the Gomez Foundation is contributing funds for this project.  

Mr. Osborne replied, “not at this point, but they will be responsible for the esthetics of the headwalls.” 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the design provided by Conteck for the Mill House Road headwall and guiderail for the Mill House Road Culvert.  The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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B. Mill House Road Improvements:  Design for Headwall and Guardrail
James Osborne, the Town Engineer, said there are two work items needed to complete the work on Mill House Road. The first is for a survey for the road geometry which is a limited geotechnical study that will be used to set the footing elevation of the buried retaining walls. The second is to define the centerline profile of the finished road over the culvert. 
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated September 13, 2013, submitted by James Osborne, the Town Engineer, to approve the design provided by Clark Patterson Lee for the proposed cost of $3,400.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
Mr. Osborne said he will be coming back to the Town Board for the design of the buried retaining wall. 
C. Dominques-Hickory Hill Road Subdivision Cost Estimate

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the memorandum dated September 9, 2013, submitted by James Osborne, the Town Engineer, for the cost estimate of the construction of a private road and storm water management facilities for the Domingues-Hickory Hill Road Sub-Division. The cost estimate submitted by Talcott Engineering Design is in the amount of $90,000.00, with an inspection fee of $2,250.00. A separate check for $2,000.00 is required for an escrow account for the storm water management system inspections by MH&E. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

12. ANNOUNCEMENTS AND PRESENTATIONS

Councilman Woolsey thanked everyone who made Community Day a success, especially all of the Town’s Departments that helped with the event. He also thanked the Community Day committee members. Mr. Woolsey said all of the expenses for this event are paid for by donations and he thanked everyone for their generosity.  

Town Clerk Zarutskie said on September 28th the Town Clerk’s Office and the Receiver of Taxes Office will be open from 9:00 a.m. until 1:00 p.m.
Mr. Zarutskie said there will be a free rabies clinic held on Saturday, September 28, 2013 at the Multi-Activity Center located at 401 Washington Street in the City of Newburgh from 12:00 noon until 3:00 p.m. This clinic is open to all Orange County residents. 

13. PUBLIC COMMENTS

Ann Fisher, from Balmville, thanked everyone for their kind words and support during her difficult time of the passing of her husband Bud. 
Mrs. Fisher stated that on the 20th of August she went to the Town’s brush bin that is located at the Highway Department and there were boards that had nails exposed facing up. She asked the Highway Department to check the surveillance camera to find out who left those boards there. She said the brush bin in very beneficial to Town residents and does not want the privilege of using the bin taken away.  

Pat Williams, from Meadow Hill, asked the following questions:

· When will the Town of Newburgh be on line with the new water filtration plant? 

· Will the Town still have CAMO overseeing the Water Department?
· What will be the cost of the new filtration to the Town?
· How is the cost being paid for?
· What is the purpose of the Mill Street Land acquisition?

· Was the Town has outgrown the Chadwick Lake water supply? 

· Could the Baxter property be subdivided in order to sell the stone house that is located on the property? 
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· Does the Town has any intentions of selling the Gunch house? 

Mr. Osborne answered the following:

· Work had to be completed on the clean in place piping, which is the system that cleans the membranes. The plant will be operating by October 2013.
· The Town will still use CAMO to operate both water plants. 

· The total from the initial engineering report for construction was twenty one million dollars. The original estimate was twenty seven million dollars. The Town benefited from a good bidding environment.

· The cost of the Water Treatment Plant will be paid through bonds that were obtained through the Environmental Facilities Corporation.   
Supervisor Booth also answered the following:
· The Town is interested in purchasing property that borders Chadwick Lake on Mill Street to help protect the lake. 

· This property on Mill Street was owned by Theresa Yong, who used to come to all the Town Board Meetings before she passed away. 
· The Town must have an adequate backup supply of water for when the Delaware Aqueduct is shut down to switch over from the old tunnel to the new one. Chadwick Lake will always be the Town’s main secondary supply for water.

· The Baxter property has been subdivided.    
Donnette Smith, from Rockwood Drive, has concerns with the growing problem with vagrants, in the Town. She showed a picture she took at exit 10 at the Route 84 ramp. Ms. Smith said she has composed a list of resources that she has given them to no avail. She asked the Town to help with this problem. 
Supervisor Booth said the Town has been addressing this problem by having the police officers ask these individuals to move on. 

Antenella Lazar suggested that awareness be created by informing people that giving money is not the answer. She suggests putting it in the newspaper.
Ann Fisher said some people give money out of the goodness of their hearts and stated that this is a very difficult problem. 
Supervisor Booth asked if there were any further comments. There were none. 

14. POSSIBILITY OF EXECUTIVE SESSION:
A. Mehlon Trucking Litigation

B. Santa Monica Litigation

C. 114 Mill Street Land Acquisition
MOTION was made at 7:53 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to go into Executive Session to discuss the above. The Motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

MOTION was at 8:50 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to come out of Executive Session. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

Supervisor Booth said no action was taken during Executive Session, but the following is now anticipated.
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A motion on a resolution to authorize the settlement of the Mehlon Trucking, Inc. Litigation against the Town:

Councilman Piaquadio moved the following resolution which was seconded by 

Councilwoman Greene.
WHEREAS, Mehlon Trucking, Inc. commenced an action in 2011 in New York State Supreme Court, Orange County, against the Town of Newburgh, the Town Board and Town Supervisor; and

WHEREAS, defense counsel appointed by the Town’s insurer, Morris Duffy Alonso & Faley, has negotiated a settlement of the proceeding with the plaintiff, the terms of which are embodied in a proposed Settlement Agreement and Release annexed hereto; and WHEREAS, after review and discussion, the Town Board has determined it to be in the best interests of the Town to authorize the settlement.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Town Board hereby approves the settlement and authorizes and directs the Town Supervisor to execute and deliver the Settlement Agreement and  Release on behalf of the Town; and 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that Morris Duffy Alonso & Faley, the Town Supervisor, the Attorney for the Town, the Vehicle and Traffic Prosecutor for the Town and other officers of the Town are hereby authorized to take such actions and to make, execute and deliver, or cause to be made, executed and delivered, in the name of and on behalf of the Town, all such certificates, documents and papers as may be necessary to effectuate and carry out the settlement; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the aforesaid resolutions shall take effect immediately.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
B. Santa Monica Litigation
No action taken

C. 114 Mill Street Land Acquisition

No action taken 
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15.
ADJOURNMENT


MOTION was made at 8:53 p.m. by Councilman Piaquadio to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent


 Meeting adjourned at 8:53 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

 ___________________________
              _______________________________

 Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

 Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
